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DORGAN REACTS TO NEW AUDIT REPORT BY INSPECTOR GENERAL ON IRAQ, RELEASES TWO NEW DPC REPORTS ON WASTE, FRAUD AND ABUSE IN IRAQ CONTRACTING

(WASHINGTON, D.C.) --- U.S. Senator Byron Dorgan, Chairman of the Senate Democratic Policy Committee, released two new reports today summarizing findings from thirteen oversight hearings that the committee has conducted on the war in Iraq.

He also reacted to a new audit report released by the Special Inspector General for Iraq concluding that Halliburton subsidiary KBR has abused rules designed to protect truly proprietary information, which prevents the government from releasing normally transparent information and “potentially” hinders competition and oversight.


“All I can say is there is nothing ‘potential’ about it.  Our committee has been denied information we sought in our attempt to conduct oversight, specifically because KBR invoked these rules,” Dorgan said, “something that the Special Inspector General now concludes to have been bogus.  Clearly there is an urgent and compelling case for taking a close look at what is going on with these contracts.”


Dorgan said the committee has found evidence of more than a billion dollars in waste, fraud and abuse, and shoddy work that exposed U.S. military personnel to needless dangers.  Dorgan said the committee’s work suggests that what it’s found “is a small fraction” of the total waste going on in Iraq contracting.


“Sole-source and no-bid contracts have been let to the tune of more than ten billion dollars for work in Iraq,” Dorgan said, “and I believe the waste, fraud and abuse taking place under those contracts stretches into the billions as well.  In fact, I believe Iraq contracting abuses and wasteful spending constitute the greatest amount of waste, fraud and abuse in the nation’s history.”


The DPC report also takes Congress to task for failing to conduct proper oversight of Iraq contracting activities.


“The Congress has a constitutional responsibility to conduct oversight of Executive Branch activities and this Congress has deliberately been asleep at the switch,” Dorgan said. “They don’t want to embarrass anybody at the White House.  Well, oversight isn’t about embarrassing anybody, it’s about making sure taxpayers get what they pay for and that every dollar we appropriate for the men and women we ask to go into harm’s way is spent to support the work they are doing.”


Dorgan said the Democratic Policy Committee, which is authorized by law to conduct official congressional hearings, began its series of hearings on Iraq contracting after authorizing committees began routinely denying specific requests for oversight hearings on Iraq contracting.
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